


Ski for Light, Inc.

Executive Committee Meeting
Wednesday, May 11, 2022
Teleconference

Minutes

Welcome. Julie Coppens, President, called the meeting to order at 8:00 P.M. Eastern Time on May 11, 2022.

Roll Call. Judy Dixon, Secretary, called the roll.

Present:
Julie Coppens, President
Krista Erickson, Vice-President
Judy Dixon, Secretary
Tim McCorcle, Treasurer
Bob Hartt, Director-at-Large
Mike Evelo, Director-at-Large

Approval of March Exec minutes. A motion to approve the minutes of the March 9, 2022 meeting was made by Julie and seconded by Tim. The motion passed unanimously.

Treasurer’s Report. Tim reported that the balance in the Wells Fargo checking account is currently $152,599.62; Wells Fargo savings is $59,765.87; and the Paypal account is $18,186.03. Total cash is $230,551.52. All refunds from the 2022 event have been issued. The SFL Endowment fund is $464,529.84. The unrestricted assets managed by Bankers Trust is $114,128.15. The market value is significantly down from the previous quarter. The 990 has been received from the accountants and has been sent to the Board for review. 

Endowment Withdrawal. After considerable discussion, Bob moved that our withdrawal from the Endowment Fund be 3% for this current fiscal year. The motion was seconded by Judy. The motion carried.

Virtual Event. Our 2022 virtual event was successful with a good mix of activities. The auction went very well. We will explore strategies to make our in-person auction run more smoothly, perhaps bringing in aspects of our virtual auction.

Job Fair. Julie recently held a virtual job fair with about 20 people in attendance. There was good discussion and a lot of interest. Julie is planning another Zoom meeting for late summer—a sort of kickoff for the 2023 event with info about applications, etc. And, later in the fall, sessions on getting in shape for skiing, and other fitness-related programming.

Board Orientation. Amy and Krista conducted an orientation for new Board members.

FY 2022 Budget and other Finance topics for discussion. Bob is preparing to send the final budget to the Board for their information. He will also be sending a report on our investments. Bob will talk with committee chairs to ascertain their financial needs for the year. The Budget and Finance Committee conducted its annual review of investments on April 14. No problems were identified. They are not recommending any changes.

SalesForce Project update (and event applications timing). Judy reported that a contract has been signed with Bosma Enterprises. Judy and Amy are holding weekly meetings with them. We are starting by creating the structure for the applications, aligning application data to be consistent. Its hard to say at this point the schedule for the applications but we are still shooting for early August.

An issue arose about how to frame the question of gender identity on the application. Julie proposed that we have four options, male, female, non-binary, and other. Applications coordinators will follow up with people when necessary to clarify any rooming assignment questions that may arise.

Committee Roles. Julie reviewed possible committee assignments. 

2023 Event Update and SMR Contract. Mike reported that the SMR contract has still not been signed. They have received a first draft of the contract and have several points to discuss with SMR.

Code of Conduct Policy. Since the Code of Conduct policy had been sent two days previously, some Committee members had not had a chance to review. It was decided that this would be reviewed in a future meeting.

Next Meeting. We will meet again on Wednesday, May 18, at 8 P.M. Eastern Time.

The meeting was adjourned at 10:02 P.M. Eastern Time.
 





